Area 82 Area Officers Quarterly Meeting
January 29, 2023

The meeting opened with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer, and was chaired by Anne B.

Twelve traditions were read by Mark.
Additions to the Agenda:

1. 
Travel to Newfoundland 






2.  
Report from Ad Hoc Finance Committee






3.  
Request for Seed money – Provincial Roundup

It was moved by Steven D., seconded by Michael H., to add the above items to the agenda.  Agenda approved. 
Minutes

Deb C. read minutes from last meeting. Wrong minutes were read.   Steven moved, seconded by Deb to find these minutes and accept them at the next meeting.   The minutes in question – Quarterly meeting from October had not been sent out.  With Monique’s help the minutes were located later in the meeting and will need to be approved at the next quarterly meeting.   Motion carried.
New Business 
Treasurer Report 
Jocelyn presented her report.  She noted the prudent reserve bank account has been closed, and the money in that account was transferred to upcoming budget account.   

Gerry asked if we have any surplus of funds to be dispersed?  Jocelyn answered that we do not have a surplus of funds at this time.  

Steven asked about the prudent reserve – it is six months, and not four month, so we are a bit short on the prudent reserve at this time.  

Jocelyn moved, seconded by Gary O.  Motion carried. 
Roll Call
Secretary Deb C., did the role call and marked which districts are represented. 

Attendees:
Gerry W
GSD


Dwayne MacD.
Alt GSD



Anne B
Chair


Jocelyn I 

Treasurer



Deb C. 
Sec. 


Michael H

District 1 



Michael A
District 2

Mark


District 3



Pete N
District 4 

Wade


District 5



Mike D
District 10

Nick 


District 15



Gary O
District 17


No representation from Districts 7, 8, 9, 11, 12, 13, 16
Five observers present – Trudi, Archivist, Mary W, District 1, Mike C-New Freedom, Blair- Ad Hoc Financial Committee, Iris, GSR District 14, Paul
NEW BUSINESS

Travel to Newfoundland
Gary did some research on how we can get more representatives to attend the Assemblies.  He noted that all districts are struggling with costs to get our representatives there.  At this  time, there is only about one quarter of voting members showing up. 
To Fly: 

Air Canada

600.00
no baggage, no changes,
Halifax-Corner Brook
Parking 

  42.00


Car rental 
 
315.00

Motel


280.00 
140.00/night

Meals


165.00
Breakfasts (15x3), Lunch (20x3), Supper (20x3)
  

​​​​​
​​​​​-----------


       $1,392.00 
No travel to Stanfield, baggage, from Deer Lake etc….





or extra fees
To Sail: 

Cost of ferry 

160.00
night crossing
SUV


160.00

Extra Day off

160.00
Gas

             225.00
Berth


126.50

Car rental 
 
315.00

Motel


280.00 
140.00/night

Meals


165.00
Breakfasts (15x3), Lunch (20x3), Supper (20x4)
  



-------------


       $ 1,386.50
Gary would like to see this brought to the Spring Assembly to see how other groups are feeling about this.   

Mark thanked Gary for this work!  
Michael H.  – have we thought about a Hybrid meeting, so more people could attend? 

Dwayne – says he researched charter buses two years ago, but volunteered to do this again.  The point is, if we do charter, we need commitment up front so we can follow through. 

Steven – Even if we use cars and four people in each – we may be able to save some money that way.

Gerry GSD – asked Junior to investigate if a Hybrid meeting would be possible at Cornerbrook, and is still waiting for an answer.  

Pete, Dist #4 – We lose fellowship if it’s not face to face meetings .  I would hate to see the live meeting discontinued.

Wayne, Dist #14 – A few of us went to Sydney Assembly  in the Fall.  It cost us a couple of thousand bucks, and why are we connected this way anyway?
Steven, Dist #4 – In Sydney Assembly in Fall, George (NL) moved, and it was agreed that this Hybrid question should already be on the Spring Assembly.
Mark, - when you go to Hybrid, it picks up every noise in the room, and it disrupts the meeting.

Michael A, Dist # 1 – are we asking our groups to support it?  Are we promoting it? I do not support doing it on zoom.  We need to get off the online meetings.
Wade – In Amherst, we do not have money to go to NL.   Do we have the number of voting members of last years Assemblies?  (49 in NL, 63 in Sydney).   If we want voting numbers, then we should use the zoom.

Gerry GSD – groups have to begin budgeting, and planning ahead, if we are going to be able to attend.  It is the group’s responsibility to get their GSR to Assembly.

Monty, Dist #9 – For me in Sydney, it may not be too bad, but for others, pretty expensive

Gary, Dist #15 – it’s not about putting money aside, the groups in my district do not have the money

Pete, Dist #4  – Groups in our group, would not be able to send any GSRs

Dwayne – I think we have bigger problems than just travel.  Maybe we need to look into Area 82 hiring a bus.  I suggest setting up an Ad Hoc committee to study it and bring info to the Spring Assembly.
Mark moved that Area 82 send out a request for people interested in forming an Ad Hoc Committee to study the most economical way to get people to NL for the Fall Assembly.  Seconded by Gary.  Motion carried.  






ACTION DEB & ANNE
Ad Hoc Finance Committee Report
Blair presented the updates to be added to the Area 82 Guidelines. 


We passed new templates on to Jocelyn which will be used for 2023.  

Michael asked when will this info be put into the Guidelines?  The secretary will input as soon as possible, all changes that have been approved by the committee. 
ACTION DEB
Request Seed Money – Provincial Roundup – District 8 - $500.00
The Area 82 Guidelines state that whichever district is hosting is responsible for financing the NS Roundup.  Gary O. stated he thinks it is in the guidelines, but upon checking, it is not. 
Discussion arose: 

Deb suggested that last time District 8 hosted, we did get seed money from Area 82, to  get started.  We broke even on the Roundup and paid back the money to the Area. 

Mark – if we are ok to accept a shortfall,  then I support lending them money.  We have a “emergency purpose” fund from which it could easily be taken. 
Trudy – no time to bring this issue to Spring Assembly. 

Michael – make a motion to provide seed money, and have it written into the guidelines.

GSD – We do have “right of decision” – as long as the decisions are small.  If we do it, we are setting a precedent which will have to be justified at the Area Assembly.

Steven – can we get together again in a month, after we have brought it  back to the groups?

Dwayne – we do have “right of decision” and we are representing the groups.  Dwayne moved that we give District 8 seed money ($500.00), and if the district can pay it back, then they will.   The motion was seconded by Michael H.  Some opposed – Gerry says he thinks we’re setting a bad precedent.  Motion carried.
Michael asked about when it will be in the Area Guidelines that volunteers could attend this meeting.  Steven clarified that there is a correction already been sent to the Secretary.  The corrections have been approved at past meeting.  They can attend but they have no voice or vote.  This just means that if they wish to speak, they must ask permission to speak.  
Trudy asked permission to speak – To the DCMs – YOU are also part of the Archives Committee.  In February, I will begin meeting monthly and will expect to see you there, so you are aware and familiar with the NS archives. 
Moved by Dwayne, seconded by Michael to adjourn.  Meeting closed at 8:00 pm with the Responsibility clause.
Deb Campbell

NS Area 82 Secretary/Registrar

